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Balaklava Primary School Newsletter

important dates

Will be held in Week 8 at
2:20pm on Friday’s.

Week 10 assembly time to
be confirmed. 

Students from Room 6 enjoying playing
in the leaves.

JUNE

We are aware that we are meeting and learning on the land where Kaurna people have lived for thousands of years. We respect that
their connections to this land and their cultural beliefs are still as important today as they will be in the future. We promise to look after

all the living creatures and plant life whose survival depends on the water, air and environment of Kaurna Country.

17th

18th

20th

21st

Road Safety - SAPOL

BCCC - BPS Transition:
all day
Gov Council Meeting

RE 

Discount jacket order
CLOSE

Community Assemblies

24th-
27th

25th

28th

Gymnastics: Rec - Yr 2

Sports Day Lunch
Orders CLOSE

ThinkUKnow Cyber
Safety session

JULY
1st

2nd

NAIDOC Week

SPORTS DAY

5th Casual Clothes Day
Last Day of Term 2
2:10pm Early Dismissal



NEW DATE: TUESDAY 2ND JULY, WEEK 10.
Sports Day lunch orders - paper order and
QKR will re-open on Thursday 13th June,
Week 7 and close on Tuesday 25th June,
Week 9 for those who are now able to come
to Sports Day and would like to order
lunches. 

If you had already placed a lunch order
please note you do not need to re-order! It
has been re-opened for the people who are
now able to attend.

If the new change of date now means you are
unable to attend but you did place a lunch
order which you need to cancel, please email
the school at dl.0477.info@schools.sa.edu.au

From the 
principal
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REPORTSREPORTS
We are aiming to have our mid-year reports
sent home on Wednesday 3rd July, Week 10.

2024 TRANSITION2024 TRANSITION
BCCC - BPS Transition, School Visits
It has been great to see so many new little
faces who have been at our 2 out of 3
transition days. Their last transition day is
Tuesday 18th June 2024, Week 8. We look
forward to seeing them full time when they
join us as a BPS Student next term.

School Uniform
We have been enjoying some glorious
weather, however, as the weeks progress, it
has turned a little chilly in the am & pm. This
has meant that suddenly students are
looking for their jumpers. I would like to
remind all students and families that
students are not to wear hoodies under their
school clothing and that long sleeve tops
under school shirts must be black. 
Pants must be school grey or black and not
display large logos or stripes.

NEW SCHOOL JACKETSNEW SCHOOL JACKETS

Jasmine Bryce Willow Emilee Zac

CASUAL CLOTHES DAYCASUAL CLOTHES DAY
FRIDAY 5th JULY

Last day of school, more
information will be

provided in the Week 9
Newsletter.

EARLY BIRD DISCOUNT!
For 1 week only you could grab a new school
winter jacket for $55! Sale ends on Friday
21st June, Week 8. These jackets are now
part of our school uniform. 

Orders can be placed through QKR or there
will be jackets available to try on in the Front
Office. Size ranges from Kids Size 6 to Adults
XL. Staff can assist with sizing or feel free to
come in yourself, to size your child. 

Sizes shown in the above photos:
Jasmine: Kids 12
Bryce: Kids 14
Willow: Kids 16
Emilee: Adult Small
Zac: Kids 10

Prices after Friday 21st June will be $60.
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Photos from Room 6Photos from Room 6
Look at what has been happening in Room 6!
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Photos from Room 6Photos from Room 6
Look at what has been happening in Room 6!
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Regular reading can rewire
your brain to  help you think

and understand others.

Books are treasure troves
of information. Regular

reading introduces you to
new ideas, and fuels your

curiosity.

Regular reading enhances comprehension,
critical thinking, and problem-solving skills.

Books inspire
dreams. Regular

reading fuels
imagination and

ambition.

Regular reading can
transport you away from

worries and stress.

A DAY

15 minutes per day of independent reading
can = 1 millions words in 1 year!
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ThinkUKnow Australia Cyber Safety Presentation at Balaklava Primary School

On Thursday, June 6th, Balaklava Primary School hosted an insightful presentation by
ThinkUKnow Australia, a leading cyber safety education program. Aimed at informing
parents, carers, and teachers about the intricacies of technology and online safety, the
session shed light on the challenges individuals might encounter online and provided
strategies to keep our children safe online.
ThinkUKnow Australia is a collaborative effort between the Australian Federal Police,
Microsoft Australia, Datacom, and the Commonwealth Bank. Working closely with South
Australia Police the program aims to equip communities with the knowledge and tools
necessary to promote online safety.
The presentation, was delivered by Senior Constable Rich Osborn, who discussed crucial
topics concerning children and young people's online experiences. From privacy and
security to navigating relationships and maintaining a positive online reputation,
attendees gained valuable insights into the digital landscape. Moreover, the session
provided an overview of the devices, websites, apps, and social networking platforms
commonly used by young individuals today.
For parents, carers, and educators, this presentation was a fantastic opportunity to
deepen their understanding of the online world and learn practical strategies to support
young people in becoming safe and responsible users of technology.
On the 28th June, the school will hold cyber-safety sessions for all our students, to
explicitly teach students skills of how to protect themselves online, as well as how to
navigate difficult situations.
For those who missed the event or wish to explore further resources, visit
www.thinkuknow.org.au for comprehensive information and guidance on cyber safety.
Stay informed, stay safe online! - Michelle Pudney 
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Tuesday 2nd July 2024Tuesday 2nd July 2024

Tuesday 25th June 2024 (Week 9).

By Tuesday 25th June 2024By Tuesday 25th June 2024

ALL PRIOR ORDERS ARE STILL
VALID UNLESS WE ARE

NOTIFIED TO CANCEL THEM.
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reading
is magic
reading
is magic

Congratulations to:

Mrs Rowland 
& 

Mr Palka 

who are this weeks
Reading is Magic

Teacher! 17



Room 7
Carson

18

Week 6 Assembly AwardsWeek 6 Assembly Awards

Room 2
Zara, Jack & Fletcher

Ber 4
Tim

Room 18
Emilee & Scarlett

Room 20
Caleb & Charlee

Ber 2
Danny & Prudence

Ber 3
Eadie & Jinri

Room 6
Ashton, Casey & Mason

Room 8
Zachary

Ber 1
Ocean, Liam & Gus



bronzebronze

Joanna, Hattie, Pip, Franklin & Arlo 19

Casey, Guia, Emilee & Jett

REDRED

blueblue

Athena, Adam, Jack, Zander & Eadie

lexile Awardslexile Awards



Sarah, Annabelle, Egypt, Jameson, Matthew
Letty, Hayley, Penelope

PRCPRC

silversilver

Kaleah

20

lexile Awardslexile Awards

Tate



Gabe, Ana, Gus, Hazel, 
Haylee, Mitchell, Hugo & Jace

25 Nights

reading awardsreading awards

50 Nights

Sebastian, Savannah & Jyran

75 Nights

Jed 21Madison

125 Nights
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A call out to all our historiansA call out to all our historians
Do you or do you know anyone who can help? 

I am currently trying to research information about our House Team names. Our 4 House
Teams are named after 4 closed schools in the area: East Cameron; later known as
Nantawarra school, Preston, Brightwood and Dalkey.  

I have been able to find out the following information;  

 
As the bullock drivers reached the top of the sandhill that marked the end of the Devil’s
Garden, the most treacherous part of their journey to the Port was over, and the outlook
thereon was bright, hence they called the hilltop, Bright Outlook. It is from this name and that
the school which was built of Murray Box timber; the school was called Brightwood School.  
In 1889 the area became submerged in floodwaters that could not escape, the school was
flooded and a boat was required to rescue articles from the building, via the window. In 1892
the school was rebuilt to higher ground a little to the north-west.  
The school closed in 1943. 
A different source reported that the school opened in 1878 and closed in 1937. 

 
Preston is to the south-west of Balaklava. The Preston school opened in section 540, about
1878. It closed in the vicinity of 1913. Due to an increase of children in the area in the late
1920s the school reopened and continued until 1937 when it closed permanently.   1878-1937 
In 1885 a Mr Graham was teacher at Preston school, he was a very keen cricketer and
encouraged the boys to play the game. He stayed at the school for a long time and due to his
efforts the Preston Cricket Club was formed in 1894. They played on a dirt wicket in a
paddock owned by John Saint. Later a concrete pitch was laid on Kirkland’s farm.  
 

Cameron East – changed to Nantawarra. We haven’t found much information on Cameron so
any information would be helpful.
1873-1968   

 
1879-1964 
A new school was built at Dalkey in 1905 and closed in 1917 during World War I. 
Dalkey was named after the seaside resort in Dublin, Ireland.
 

I gave our House Captains the job of researching the names of their teams as I thought it
would be interesting for students to be aware of the origin of the team names. When we all
began our research we quickly found out that we needed to draw upon local knowledge.
Hoping that someone in our community can assist.  
 
Cherie Cleary and the 16 House Captains and Vice Captains.  

DALKEYDALKEY

PRESTONPRESTON

CAMERONCAMERON

BRIGHTWOODBRIGHTWOOD

Thankyou to all the historians who have already made contact with us and
provided us with more information! If you have any information please get

in contact with the school. Any information is greatly appreciated!

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/German_schools_in_South_Australia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_I
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Community newsCommunity news



Assemblies

Meetings

8 /5 9 /5

SAPSASA

MOTHERS DAY
STALL

2 3 /5

SCHOOL
PHOTOS
SCHOOL
PHOTOS

Gymnastics
Rec - Yr 2

3 1 / 5
SPORTS DAYSPORTS DAY

Assembly 2:20pm
Footsteps

24/5

24/6

20/5

2 1 / 6

Assembly 2:20pm

MON TUE WED THU FR I

TERM 2 PLANNER
WEEK

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

2 9 /4 30/4 1 / 5 2 /5 3/5

6/5 7 /5 1 0 /5

1 3 /5 1 4 /5 1 5 /5 1 6 /5 1 7 /5

2 1 / 5 2 2 /5

2 7 /5 2 8 /5 2 9 /5 30/5

3/6 4/6 5/6 6/6 7 /6

1 0 /6 1 1 / 6 1 2 / 6 1 3 / 6 1 4 /6

1 7 / 6 1 8 / 6 1 9 / 6 20/6

25/6 26 /6 2 7 /6 2 8 /6

1 / 7 2 / 7 3 / 7 4/7 5/7

Newsletter

Newsletter

Newsletter

Newsletter

Newsletter

Assembly 2:20pm

Public Holiday
King’s Birthday

Last Day of Term 2
2:10pm Early
Dismissal

Student Free Days

Excursions

Footsteps

Footsteps

SAPSASA 
Cross Country -
Burra

STUDENT FREE
DAY

First day of Term
2

PCC Mtg  1:30pm

BHS - SFD

BCCC - BPS
Transition: 
until 12:00pm

BCCC - BPS
Transition: until
1:30pm

BCCC - BPS
Transition: all day

SAPSASA:
Football & Netball
- Blyth

National
Reconciliation
Week

Mabo Day

Cultural Dates

Assembly 2:20pm

Finance & Gov
Council Mtg

Bus Mtg - 5pm

Grounds Mtg -
5pm

Road Safety -
SAPOL

Gov Council Mtg

Finance Mtg

WALK 2
SCHOOL DAY

PCC Mtg  1:30pm

RE

ThinkUKnow Cyber
Safety - Federal
Police session

National
Simultaneous
Storytime

ThinkUKnow Parent
Session

NAIDOC Week SPORTS DAYSPORTS DAY
NEW DATE

CASUAL
CLOTHES
DAY

Sports Day Lunch
orders RE-OPEN

Sports Day Lunch
orders CLOSE

School Jacket sale
ends

Reports go home


